Notice of Motion submitted by Councillor Kerr regarding Marina Fencing

Whereas the month of May 2023 has seen another night time incident with racing motor vehicles and unlawful discharging of fireworks over the boats at the northern end of the Belle River Marina;

And whereas the marina slips renters have been asking Lakeshore in implement security measures to keep the Marina parking lot and boat slips safe;

And whereas to date, the current security plan has not been as successful as desired;

Now be it resolved that Administration quickly develops a parking lot and marina area plan for security. The slip renters preferred plan includes east to west fencing in addition to a security officer-controlled entrance of barrier gate arms at the parking lot entrance just north of the boat trailer section of the parking lot; and

Be it further resolved that the fencing have pedestrian gates along the walkways that can be shut by security when the Lakeshore Park and Marina area are closed.